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A faculty-based student learning support program called the Faculty Mentor Program was established at UNE in 2001 for a three year period with seed funding. It involved the placement of a level A academic staff member with learning support experience and appropriate discipline background in each of UNE’s four faculties while remaining part of the centrally-based Academic Skills Office of the Teaching and Learning Centre. 

The four Faculty Mentor positions were integrated differently into each Faculty. While their core aims and objectives remained the same, namely to assist first year students through transition to successful university study, their activities differed according to the their level of integration into their Faculties, their acceptance by academic staff and the Deans’ perceptions of their role. 

Towards the end of the three year seed funded period, decisions needed to be made by the Deans about the future of the Faculty Mentor Program. Continuation of the Program in each Faculty was dependent upon full faculty funding. 

Program evaluation had been ongoing throughout the three year period. Detailed records were kept of the numbers of students who accessed the program, their needs and outcomes. Academic staff who involved themselves in the program, either by recommending it to students or involving the Faculty Mentor in their lectures and tutorials, were canvassed for their views about the value of the Program. All feedback received about the Faculty Mentor Program was overwhelmingly positive. Although designed primarily to meet the challenges related to tertiary literacy deficit (usually related to disadvantaged educational backgrounds for UNE students), qualitative evaluation during the pilot period suggested the Program also supported students in the more traditional mentoring areas. It was very effective in assisting in the integration and engagement of students in university life in the important first year of tertiary study. 

However, when it came time to make decisions about allocating Faculty funding to continue the Faculty Mentors beyond the pilot period,  many other factors and considerations suddenly came into play. Foremost was concern about who within the university should be responsible for supporting  student learning, what moral and ethical responsibility  we have to assist students who are underprepared for academic study because of disadvantaged educational backgrounds and even whether retention of students in transition really mattered.

This nuts and bolts session is about how, in spite of considerable opposition in some areas, the Academic Skills Office was able to convince the Faculties to fund the Faculty Mentor Program for a further three years beyond the pilot. It is also hoped that the facilitators might in return gather additional strategies to assist in our objective to gain permanent status for the Faculty Mentor Program at UNE.

